
Cllr Dave Jackson report – April 2024 
 
It has been rather quiet since I returned from holiday last month, when I had to miss the last 
meeting. 
 
The bag of sand for sandbags was emptied when we had the horrendous rain a couple of weeks 
ago.  I have ordered more sand to be delivered to the end of the Sports and Social car park.  I still 
have dry sandbags in my garage, so I will take them up once the sand arrives.  Last time the sand 
arrived quickly. 
 
I have noticed some nasty potholes have again appeared within the area that I am allowed to mark 
and schedule action (i.e. in the speed limits except the main road).  Church Lane is again a problem 
towards the school.  Hopefully I can have a dry day when I am not too busy! 
 
Unfortunately, I can’t mark holes between the villages, but I will still report them on Fix My Street 
for the OCC highways officer to mark. A friend has mentioned the road to Holt before you get to 
Barton House, and I have spotted others in the Bartons ward, but not in S.B. parish, like beyond 
Sandford St Martin. 
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